Rebecca Evans AS/MS Y Gweinidog Cyllid a'r Trefnydd Minister for Finance and Trefnydd



Ein cyf/Our ref: RE/316/20

Llywodraeth Cymru Welsh Government

Mick Antoniw MS
Chair
Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee

21 September 2020

Dear Mick,

Thank you for your letter regarding the Coronavirus Act 2020 (Assured Tenancies and Assured Shorthold Tenancies, Extension of Notice Periods) (Amendment) (Wales) Regulations 2020.

You have asked whether the Welsh Government could consider providing further justification for the rationale behind the policy changes introduced by the Regulations, specifically in the context of human rights.

In the interests of transparent government and accountability, the Welsh Government is always mindful of the need to explain fully the reasons behind any decision it takes. In the case of these Regulations, the rationale behind the changes is clearly set out in the Purpose and Effect section of the Explanatory Memorandum. In addition, the Costs and Benefits section of the Regulatory Impact Assessment within that same document explores the basis on which the Welsh Government balanced the arguments for and against making the changes. We are satisfied the Regulations are compatible with the Convention as set out in the above documents and have nothing further to add.

I would, though, like to draw the Committee's attention to the summary of the integrated impact assessment that has been published, in case this provides further detail that is useful to you. The integrated impact assessment can be found at the link below:

https://gov.wales/amendment-assured-and-assured-shorthold-tenancies-integrated-impact-assessment

Yours sincerely,

Rebecca Evans AS/MS

flea trans

Y Gweinidog Cyllid a'r Trefnydd Minister for Finance and Trefnydd

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN <u>Correspondence.Rebecca.Evans@gov.wales</u> Gohebiaeth.<u>Rebecca.Evans@llyw.cymru</u>

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and corresponding in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.